
 

 

 

July 15, 2020 

 
President Donald J. Trump 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, D.C. 20500 
 

Dear Mr. President, 

On behalf of Research!America, we are writing to express our strong support for Dr. 
Anthony Fauci, who is playing pivotal role in advancing the health and security of our 
nation as a member of the White House Coronavirus Taskforce.  

Dr. Fauci has served our nation at the National Institutes of Health (NIH) for more than 
35 years, and the depth of expertise he brings to COVID-19 response efforts is an asset 
our nation simply cannot afford to forsake. 

This pandemic has thrown curve ball after curve ball as it takes and disrupts lives in our 
nation and across the globe. The White House Task Force is working 24/7 to mitigate the 
damage and forge a path to full recovery.  Dr. Fauci and every member of the taskforce 
needs and deserves your backing. The very future of our nation depends on leveraging 
the right people for the right roles in fighting this massively destructive threat. Dr. Fauci 
is the right person in the right role.  

Thank you for considering our views. 

Respectfully, 

 

Mary Woolley 
President and CEO, Research!America 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


